## CITY OF PORT LAVACA

CITY COUNCII	MEETING:	MARCH	8,	2021	
--------------	----------	-------	----	------	--

AGENDA ITEM \_\_\_\_\_

DATE:

3.3.2021

TO:

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS

FROM:

JODY WEAVER, INTERIM CITY MANAGER

**SUBJECT:** 

PAID SICK LEAVE FOR SPECIFIED REASONS RELATED TO COVID-19

Until December 31<sup>st</sup>, the Families First Coronavirus Response Act required the City to provide paid sick leave for up to two weeks (80 hours) for employees that were unable to work because the employee was quarantined per CDC guidelines and/or experiencing COVID-19 symptoms.

Since the expiration of the FFCR, we have had nine (9) employees that have had COVID-19, it's symptoms or have had to quarantine for one reason or another to comply with CDC guidelines. I am asking Council to consider adopting a policy regarding extending parts of the FFCRA to cover from January 1, 2021 to June 30, 2021.